
 

7/5/2023 
 

A Work Session Meeting was held July 5, 2023 at Hutchinson Hall, Newark Valley at 7:00 P.M.  
 
The following were Present: 
 
PRESENT:  
Stuart Yetter, Jr., Supervisor 
Joseph Tomazin, Jr. Councilmember 
Warren Smith, Councilmember 
Brett Walter, Councilmember 
Lucy Johnson, Councilmember 
 
Also Present: Joe Tennant, Highway Superintendent, Jared Martin 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
Supervisor Yetter called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Supervisor Yetter led all in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
Highway Superintendents Report 
 
Highway Superintendent Joe Tennant discussed that he went to look at the  
Ride on Broom, it is a 2007 and had 28 hundred hours on it and also has a snow plow and other 
parts that go with it. Supervisor Yetter discussed that there was money available and doesn’t 
need to be bid out. It is an expenditure. 
 
 
Resolution #75-2023                                      Authorize Highway Superintendent to Purchase 
                                                                        A 2007 Ride on Broom from Tioga County        
                                                                        Highway Dept. in the amount of $10,000 
                                                                        Appending Legislature Approval. 
 
On a motion offered by Councilmember Smith and seconded by Councilmember Tomazin, the 
Town Board Authorizes the Highway Superintendent to Purchase A 2007 Ride on Broom from 
Tioga County Highway Dept. in the amount of $10,000.00, Appending Legislature Approval. 
 
Councilmember Johnson- AYE 
Councilmember Walter – AYE 
Councilmember Tomazin - AYE    
Councilmember Smith - AYE  
Supervisor Yetter, Jr. – AYE  
 
Highway Superintendent Joe Tennant discussed that the new Town Highway Truck was at M & C getting 
worked on in the fabrication shop. Also, that they are hoping to start on Monday the stoning and oiling. 
 
 



 

7/5/2023 
 

New Business 
 
Open Bids for the Pole Barn Storage Building 
The Town Board had one Bid to open and that was from Jeff Rockwell/Woodworkers from 
Candor NY. The Town Board had discussion with Mr. Rockwell on his bid proposal, one was 
the Performance Bond. Going to review Bid with Town Attorney.  
 
 
Old Business 
  
Department & Council Reports 
No Report 
 
Dog Control Officer 
No Report 
 
Council Members & Committees 
No Report 
 
Planning Board 
No Report 
 
On a motion offered by Councilmember Smith, and seconded by Councilmember Walter the meeting 
was adjourned at 7:50 P.M. 

The next scheduled meeting is a Regular Meeting to be held on July 18, 2023 at 7:00 P.M.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lora L. Corson 

Town Clerk 

 


